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Septemb r 7, 2015

Dear Mr. & Mrs. Boudreau,

On behalf of the Kershaw County Sheriff's Foundation (KCSF) board, thank you very
your $100 donation to the Sheriff's Foundation.

Through the help of citizens and businesses we've raised more than $90,000 over the st four
years. We've purchased bullet proof vests, video cameras for cars, a K-9 and other im rtant
equipment. We're humbled by the support from people across Kershaw County.

The mission of the Kershaw County Sheriff's Foundation is to support law enforceme tand
public safety in Kershaw County. With the help of people like you, we're able to posi ely
impact public safety ina significant way.

Please keep this letter for your tax records. The Kershaw County Sheriff's Foundatio
acknowledges that no goods or services were received in exchange for this contributio .

Again, thank you for your generous support of law enforcement inKershaw County.

My Best,

, '1.IJl..f _/t\.....-",I ;j"""'"-

Heather Matthews
KCSF Board Member


